
  

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 PUBLIC NOTICE 
 

 

 

  The Board of Directors of the El Dorado Hills County Water District (Fire 

Department) adopted a preliminary budget on Thursday, June 19, 2014.  The preliminary 

budget is available at the El Dorado Hills Fire Station, 1050 Wilson Blvd., El Dorado 

Hills, California, Monday through Friday, from 8:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. for inspection by 

interested taxpayers. 

  The Board of Directors of the El Dorado Hills County Water District (Fire 

Department) will meet for the purpose of fixing the Final Budget at their regularly 

scheduled meeting on Thursday, September 18, 2014, and any taxpayer may appear and 

be heard regarding the increase, decrease, or omission of any item on the budget or for 

inclusion of any additional items. 

 

  

 

 

Barbara Winn, Board President 

El Dorado Hills County Water District 

BY:  Connie L. Bair, Board Secretary 

DATED:  June 20, 2014 


